DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 11th November 2014 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT  Cllrs. Reeve (Chairman), Alexander, Butler, Coates-Smith, Hare, Loveridge, Smith, Tooze, and County Cllr Gower. 2 members of the public attended.

The Chairman introduce and welcomed Caroline Cardwell and Martin Clarke to the meeting. Both were possible applicants for the vacant post of Clerk / RFO.
As a member of the public and an allotment holder Mr Coates-Smith suggested that each allotment holder be given a fresh copy of the allotment rules for their information. This was agreed and the clerk will send them out.
11.01
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Leggate & District Cllr Slater.
11.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
11.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed.  A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

2. There were no matters arising from the minutes
 11.04
PLANNING

There were no planning applications.
Cllr Reeve stated that he was aware that a planning application had been submitted to the planning authority by the Bloomfield family for one further house on the last plot in Priory Lane. Should this be for consideration in the next two months when Darsham PC do not hold a meeting it was agreed, that an extraordinary meeting would not be required.  Cllrs would individually view the application and pass their views to the planning officer for submission.

 11.05
FINANCE

1. Cllr Loveridge was nominated to review the council accounts.

2. The Annual Audit Plan was reviewed and renewed without change.

3. Payment of £330 Churchyard Grant was approved.

4. Payment of £30 rental to the Church for summer meetings was approved.


5.Payment for Poppy Wreath was raised to £40 and approved.

11.06
 Cllr Smith has arranged for a planting day for the Community Orchard to be held on 22nd November 2014 at 10.30 am. People donating trees could attend and help plant them. Cllr Leggate would supply the stakes and ties. Plastic bark protectors would be required. George Jackson has been asked to prepare the land and will submit a bill when completed. It is proposed that the trees be planted in a straight line by the stream. After a short discussion this was agreed by Cllrs. It was agreed that small plaques would be permitted should donors wish, to dedicate a tree or as a memorial. Rules for the size and materials to be discussed at the next council meeting.
11.07
PROGRESS REPORTS.

County Cllr Gower reported that the new car park at the rear of Darsham Station had been approved but had been referred back to the committee as residents had not been given enough time to prepare. Flying hours at Rendlesham (Bentwaters) was also to be considered. There was unlikely to be any more to report on Sizewell until the new year. Mrs Van Gils of Moate Hall, Main Rd reported problems with the blight of property prices due to the Sizewell build had been noted and he suggested that the Chairman make contact with her at some time in the future.  
Cllr Alexander reported that no further progress had been made on the new Village Hall. The Clerk had received concerns from Mr Simons regarding asbestos in the village hall toilets and that public were being put in danger.  Village hall reps stated this was not a problem until the hall was demolished . Cllr Reeve asked that a Village Hall Ctte member contact Mr Simons to advise on the situation.
Cllr Smith reported on changes to allotment holders. 
11.08
CLERKS REPORT. The clerk notified Cllrs of overnight closures to the level crossings on A12 and Willow Marsh Lane in the next month.
11.09
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Cllrs noted that there was a large flow of water at the bottom of The Street towards the Church. It is believed that this is a leak that had been identified as the drain cover has been marked with an arrow. Action needed if nothing is done in near future.
The Chairman had received information from Mr Simons from an Open Reach engineer that a new optic fibre box was soon to be installed in the village.

11.10
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 13th January 2015 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at  8.15 pm.
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